








September 22, 2017
Dear Kindergarten Families,

Happy Friday!  We have been very busy making friends and building our strong classroom community.  It is hard to believe we have just completed our fourth week of school!

We finished our first book in our Superkids program.  Have you heard a lot about Cass and the sound the letter C makes?  Please go over the book when your child brings it home.

Our apple theme was a ton of fun!  The word "apple" helped to remind us of the short vowel sound that "Aa" makes and has been an appropriate seasonal unit.

During "Apple"  Week . . . .

· We learned the poem "Way Up High in the Apple Tree" and made apple head bands with two smiling apples on them.

· We explored apples at our science table by sorting them by color, size, and shape.  We also cut one apart to learn all the various parts of an apple.  We explored the core, seeds, pulp, leaves and stem of an apple.  We left the apple at our science table to observe what would happen to it if exposed to air over a long period of time.

· We cut apart 3 types of apples: Granny Smith, golden Delicious and Macintosh.  We tasted each type and voted to see which variety of apple was our favorite.

· We read the story Johnny Appleseed and learned all about "John Chapman.

· We made our own applesauce for snack by cutting up apples and cooking them in our classroom.  We then sequenced the 4 steps we did to make the applesauce.  Yum-yum!
· We cut apart apples and noticed we could see two different shapes-a circle and a star.  

· We measured each other with apples.

Next week, September 25-29, our theme will be "Bears".  Look for some “beary” fun projects to come home.
Hope you enjoy the start of fall (summer) weather!  We have our water bottles in the classroom so that your child is able to hydrate throughout the day.
Warmly,  

The Kindergarten Team

P.S. Parents: please remember to send in an afternoon snack for your child!
Upcoming Dates and Events
Thursday, September 28
Teddy Bear Sleep Over ~ please send in a teddy bear to spend the night here at school!
Next week we will begin book check out in Reading Lab on Thursday.  Each Thursday your child will check out a book for a week.  They can bring it back any time within that week and they may choose another book the following Thursday.

Oct. 5 – K5C Mrs. Curtin/Albertini’s class Potluck 

Oct. 6 - Fun Run!

Oct. 17 – Field Trip to Schuster’s Farm – more information to come 

Oct. 26 & 27 – No School

